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Re: Juvenile Policy Board
Dear Justice VandeWalle,

[ am writing to inform you of a recent development that affects my position on the Juvenile
Policy Board. Due to various reasons, the Juvenile Court Associationi has recently voted to
disband and discontinue the Association. Therefore, as of March 31, 2019, there is no longer a
Juvenile Court Association within the State of North Dakota.

[ understand my position on the Juvenile Policy Board is directly tied to Administrative Rule 35,
Section 3 (Membership), which allows a Juvenile Court Association member on the board.
Therefore, I feel it is only appropriate to resign my position on the Juvenile Policy Board
effective immediately. '

However, I do want to encourage the Supreme Court and Juvenile Policy Board to consider
another method to allow representation from Juvenile Court Officers on the board, similar to the
Personnel Policy Board. Through my experience on the board, I have realized having a Juvenile
Court Officer as a voice on the board can offer a direct and unique perspective when it comes to
developing policies within the Juvenile Court. It also helps Juvenile Court Officers develop
valuable experience that can be used in their current positions or if they would pursue
advancement within the Supreme Court.

Finally, I want to thank you for the opportunity to serve on the Policy Board. It has been an
excellent experience. If you have any questions about this development, please feel free to call
me at the following number: ~ or email me at bsaville@ndcourts.gov.

Brad Saville

Court Officer II
Unit 2







